

David Killion

PHONE: (615) 742-7718
FAX: (615) 742-0414
E-MAIL: dkillion@bassberry.com

150 Third Avenue South, Suite 2800 Nashville, TN 37201 (615) 742-6200

August 30, 2011

VIA HAND DELIVERY

filed electronically in docket office on 08/30/11

Chairman Eddie Roberson c/o Sharla Dillon Tennessee Regulatory Authority 460 James Robertson Parkway Nashville, Tennessee 37243

Re:

Docket No. 11-00133: In re: Tennessee Telephone Company's Petition for Expedited Review of Growth Code Denial by the Number Pooling Administrator

Dear Chairman Roberson:

As recently discussed with TRA staff, Tennessee Telephone Company is giving notice of the withdrawal of its request in the above-referenced docket for the Authority to direct NeuStar to provide the NPA/NXX to Tennessee Telephone to establish and assign an LRN to the MetaSwitch in the Halls Crossroads Rate Center. Tennessee Telephone wishes to proceed with its request for the Authority to direct NeuStar to provide the NPA/NXX to Tennessee Telephone to establish and assign an LRN to the MetaSwitch only in the LaVergne Rate Center.

An original and five copies of this letter are being filed today with the TRA Docket Clerk, Sharla Dillon. Please stamp the additional copy of this letter as "filed" and return the additional copy to me by way of our courier.

Should you have any questions concerning this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at the email address or telephone number listed above.

Sincerely,

David Killion

cc:

Mr. David Foster, Chief of Utility Division

Mr. John Hutton, Interconnection Agreements

Mr. Bruce Mottern

9849317.1